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Bodleian Social Science Library: Committee on Library Provision and Strategy 

2.00pm, Friday 10 November 2017 

Large Discussion Room, Social Science Library 

Manor Road Building 

MINUTES 

1. Introductions and apologies 
 
Present:  
 
Academic members: Fran Bennett (Social Policy and Intervention), Jessie Blackbourn (Socio-Legal 
Studies), James Forder (Economics, Chair), Louise Fawcett (Politics and International Relations), 
(Killian Mullan (Sociology). Student members: Xiyu Bao (Economics), Rebecca Collins (Economics), 
Christina Craig (Social Policy and Intervention), Rachel Parlour (Geography). Library members: 
Aimee Burlakova (St Antony’s College Library), Louise Clarke (Head of Social Sciences Libraries), Jo 
Gardner (Bodleian Social Science Librarian, Minutes), Sarah Rhodes (Social Science Library), John 
Southall (Social Science Library).  
 
Apologies received:  

Academic members: Alpa Parmar (Criminology), Tom Scott-Smith (Refugee Studies and 

International Development). Student members: Ryan Bell (Sociology), Niles Breuer (Politics), Arthur 

Duhe (International Relations), Kim Horner (Migration and Forced Migration), Samuel Ritholtz 

(Migration and Forced Migration). Library members: Angelina Gibson (Social Sciences Libraries). 

 

2. Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising 

Correction to item 5.1 

No Geography books will be removed or sent to the BSF if published from 2013 onwards, or 

published pre-2013 and borrowed within the last four years 

2.1 Review of library support for Chinese Studies (agenda item 3.1) 

JG reported that the number of books identified for possible transfer or withdrawal was reduced 

from 875 to 735, once titles on SSL-supported reading lists were excluded. Of these 735 items, 389 

were transferred to the China Centre Library, 71 were transferred to the Book Storage Facility and 

275 were identified for withdrawal.  
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2.2 Library support for taught courses (agenda item 3.2) 

JG reported on the Trinity Term Student Survey, which took place during 8-20 May 2017. This 

focussed on library support for taught courses and 263 students responded. Feedback was 

generally positive but improvements could be made. Actions were to provide more information 

about ebooks and the SSL eReadings service, and to encourage student to talk to library staff if they 

can’t find what they need. JG confirmed that the survey did not cover Geography, as these courses 

are supported by the Geography subject consultant based at the Radcliffe Science Library (RSL). All 

agreed that repeating the survey would help gauge any improvements made this year. RC 

commented that the library induction sessions for 1st Year PPE students were useful, and suggested 

that attendance is made compulsory.  

Action – JG to repeat the survey in Trinity Term 2018, and ask DPIR (Department of Politics and 

International Relations) to consider making library induction sessions compulsory for PPE students.  

JG reminded the Committee that the library requests reading lists at least 6 weeks before courses 

begin, so that new readings can be identified and purchased on time. For Michaelmas Term (MT) 

2015, 5% of all received reading lists arrived before this deadline. This rose to 14% for MT 2016, and 

32% for MT 2017. JG noted that there were significant updates to a large number of reading lists for 

this term, particularly for DPIR. 

2.3  Eikon as a replacement for Thomson One and DataStream 

JS reported that Eikon will be available in the SSL once the contract is agreed with the supplier. 

Members of the university will be able to access the financial market intelligence database on a 

dedicated terminal, which can be booked in advance. Eikon is currently installed in the Sainsbury 

Library, where access is restricted to members of the Said Business School. 

3. Report from the Social Science Librarian, Jo Gardner  
 

3.1  SSL Annual Report for 2016-17 

The Committee received the Annual Report. JG drew particular attention to the positive feedback 

received about library staff, a 50% increase in requests for one-to-one research support 

consultations with subject consultants, and an increase in the number of visits to online services 

hosted by the SSL. In response to JF’s query, SR and JS surmised that the significant increase in 

demand for research support was a follow-up to the search skills sessions they provided during 

Michaelmas Term.  

 

3.2 Open Access Update for Michaelmas Term 2017 

The Committee received the Update, and JG drew attention to Professor Walmsley’s message to 

heads of divisions and departments to warn them of the imminent lack of RCUK block grant funds 
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to pay for publication charges. As a follow-up, SSL staff will contact department Open Access 

contacts to check who is in receipt of RCUK funding, and offer relevant advice and support.  

 

3.3 Online Reading Lists pilot project 

JG reported that the project will evaluate commercial reading list management solutions against 

criteria that will be developed from the SSL ORLiMS project and the departments who agree to be 

involved. The project will start during summer 2018, ready for full service in October 2019. LC 

added that the Education IT Board had reaffirmed its financial commitment to the project, which 

will cover all four academic divisions. A culture change will be required to move reading lists onto 

an online system 

4. Subject Consultants’ Reports 
 

JS (Data Access and Management, Economics, Sociology, Social Policy and Intervention) continues 

to support applications for students and researchers who need to access restricted data. In 

response to a funding call from the UK Economic and Research Council (ESRC), JS has submitted an 

expression of interest for 3 ‘SafePods’ for the University of Oxford, including one for the SSL. This 

pilot scheme will enable students and staff to access restricted data within a secure environment, 

and JS will receive an update in early 2018. New subscriptions include UK Comtrade  (import and 

export flow data for over 200 countries) and BACI (which reconciles the data collated via UK 

Comtrade). JS reported an increase in requests from researchers for advice on data management 

plans for funders. Guidance is also available at http://researchdata.ox.ac.uk.  

SR (International Development, Forced Migration, African and Commonwealth Studies) reported an 

increase in requests for one-to-one research support consultations from students based in 

departments outside Social Sciences Division. SR also reported that Special Collections staff are 

archiving the Internally Displaced Persons Project donation from the Brookings Institution, and it 

will be publicised when completed. JF congratulated SR on the success of this project. 

JG (Politics and International Relations, Criminology, Socio-Legal Studies) highlighted new resources 

that have been purchased on request. These include Polling the Nations (full-text questions and 

responses from over 14,000 surveys), NK Pro (an independent news, information and data platform 

focussed on North Korea), and Jacobin and Catalyst (new journals from the Jacobin Press). 

5. Bodleian Libraries and Curators Report, Louise Clarke 
 

5.1  Bodleian Libraries Update for Michaelmas Term 2017 

The Committee received the Update, and LC drew attention to the new Bodleian Libraries Strategy 
for 2017-22 and the development of an online Inter-Library Loan request form. RP asked when the 
work to build the Radcliffe Science Library external lift would be finished as the noise was 
disruptive.  
After meeting note: LC confirmed that the work to build the external lift had finished.  

http://researchdata.ox.ac.uk/
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6. Comments from Student Representatives 
 

RC asked if library opening hours could be extended to midnight. LF commented that extending 
opening hours is never straightforward. LC noted that SSL opening hours were extended in 
Michaelmas Term 2015, and that increasing opening hours is a key goal of the current Bodleian 
Libraries Strategy. 
Action – JG to send a survey from the SSL to assess the demand for extended opening hours within 
the context of the Bodleian Libraries Strategy.  
 
RC asked if the SSL could purchase more copies of ‘normal loan’ textbooks for PPE economics 
courses. JF recommended that the SSL keeps older editions of heavily-used textbooks as well. 
Action – JG to liaise with JS to purchase more copies of textbooks for PPE economics courses, and 
adjust the SSL procedure for weeding older editions of textbooks.  
 
RC asked if the SSL could purchase more philosophy textbooks. LC explained that budgets are 
limited with no philosophy budget assigned to the SSL. JF recommended that students ask their 
college librarians to purchase additional textbooks instead.  
 
CC asked which library to approach for DSPI course textbooks. JF and JG advised her that the SSL 
would be the most appropriate library for departmental reading lists.  
 

7. Comments from Staff Representatives 
 

FK confirmed that the SSL’s request for readings lists had been forwarded to all DSPI course 
convenors. JB asked JG to confirm the name of the student representative for CSLS, Cristina 
Golomoz.  
 

8. Items for Divisional CLiPS and Curators 
 
None noted. 
 

9. Any other business 
 

None noted. 

 

10. Date of next meeting 
 

Friday 16 February 2018, 2pm. 


